
Disposal of ash and debris 

Ash and debris must be disposed of at an approved landfill. The following landfills can accept ash and 
debris from residential buildings completely destroyed or damaged by these fires that cannot be safely 
characterized for the presence of asbestos. 

Tower Landfill, Inc.   Denver Arapaho Disposal Site  Buffalo Ridge Landfill 
8480 Tower Road  3500 S. Gun Club Road   11655 WCR 59 
Commerce City   Aurora     Keenesburg 
Steve Derus: 720-590-4046  Chris Anderson: 720-876-2633  Michelle Wittenbrink: 303-229-8085 
 
Front Range Landfill 
1830 WCR 5 
Erie 
Randy Tourville 
303-673-9431 
 
No other landfills are currently approved to accept ash and debris from buildings completely destroyed 
by these fires. In order to get approval to accept these materials, landfills must request and receive 
permission from the Hazardous Materials and Waste Management Division (HMWMD) which will 
include agreement to implement certain best management practices designed to protect landfill 
workers and nearby public from potential asbestos hazards. 

• Please contact the landfill before loads are taken there to confirm waste acceptance, alert 
them that the material is coming, and initiate a waste profile. The landfill should be informed 
that the material has come from the Marshall Fire area and may contain suspect asbestos-
containing materials or other hazardous materials. Please take debris directly to the landfill. 

• Recycling of metal and concrete foundations is permissible under the following circumstances: 
Metal debris must be washed clean of ash/debris prior to recycling. If you wish to recycle a 
concrete foundation, the concrete must be inspected by a Colorado certified asbestos building 
inspector to determine that it is free of asbestos-containing materials prior to recycling. 


